for 30 years) voiced a concern about giving too much away. "This is the time to require more from the developer."

New Church!

Ridgeview Baptist Church

Sun. 10:30 am—All are welcome!

Temporarily meeting at

9130 Explorer Dr. , C.S. 80920

(Homewood Suites)

719-357-6515 ridgeviewcolorado.org

Higher Grounds Fencing

Custom Cedar Privacy Fencing
Rustic Split Rail • Farm Fencing
Post & Dowel • Dog Runs



www. Higher Grounds Fencing. com

719-260-5045

Military & First Responder Discounts

Fellowship of Christ

Meets Sundays 9 am

Monument Academy
East Campus
4303 Pinehurst Circle 80908





CONCRETE WORK

All types of concrete work 28 Years Experience • Insured www.sharpestcut.com

Sharpest Cut 719-491-4811

Assist 2 Sell.

We save sellers thousands!

America's Leading Discount Real Estate Brokers (719) 487-1777 www.COList4Less.com





It's a Pane Window Cleaning

√ Windows √ Screens
√ Tracks
Very Customizable
Free Estimates

Ryan Schutz (719) 337- 4225



Ours responded to the question of "How can staff recommend (the proposal)" with his opinion that staff does an excellent job. He's "hoping we can work things out here to be able to give Town Council guidance." He stated, "We're interested in the community too," and that "We're trying to do the right thing."

Ours also noted that, "The developer spends millions putting a proposal together and if we vote to deny, we might face a lawsuit."

Green made additional comments about the disparity between the Comprehensive Plan and these proposals and raised concerns about putting this conceptual plan in an annexation agreement and then the developer would be free to do whatever it wants.

More discussion centered on whether Monument can work with the developer to create a proposal the community can live with, or whether the developer might go back to El Paso County to get what it wants and will likely be granted permission for.

Commissioner Egley raised concerns about the economic impact to Monument.

The developer responded with, "You won't get sales tax or property tax if we go back to the county." Egley continued, stating that he is uncomfortable that the flag-pole annexation will leave 1,200 people isolated with no connection to the town and no open space or yards for kids.

The Planning Commission voted to annex both parcels and change the density from RA (Residential Attached) to LLR (Large Lot Residential)—9,000-square-foot lots.

The votes all passed 6-1, with Commissioner Egley voting no on all motions.

The project is recommended to the Monument Town Council for approval.

See the Town Council article on page 1.

The next meeting will be at 6 p.m. Aug. 9. See http://townofmonument.org or call 719-481-2954 for more information.

Leslie Hanks can be contacted at lesliehanks@ocn.me.

GENDER ISSUES (Cont. from 1)

Background and legal counsel

Board President Ryan Graham began the meeting by providing context and background, noting that the board and administration had been hearing from many of its constituents about the use of sex-specific common bathrooms and locker rooms by students who want to identify with or express a gender that does not correlate with their biological sex. Graham noted that these students are ostensibly protected by Colorado law, specifically SB08-200 and HB21-1108. For more information on these bills, see https://bit.ly/sb08-2008 and https://leg.colorado.gov/bills/hb21-1108.

He noted that the state mandates that every traditional and charter school must not discriminate and must let students use the bathroom and locker room that aligns with their gender expression or identity. Many schools, he said, have capitulated to the cancel culture mob that seeks to silence and destroy them. MA, he said, proposed this Town Hall so parents could learn what their rights are and understand what MA is doing to protect parental rights and all students. Tonight's Town Hall, he said, was not about inciting hatred or harm against any student. MA is not here to wage war against children but to push back firmly within legal limits on those who have set their sights on coming after our children, he said.

Miller, MA's longtime legal counsel, noted that he has been one of MA's lawyers for 15 years and that his mother-in-law's name is on the library. He said he shares traits with his heroes Moses and the Apostle Paul but is not a gifted speaker and asked the audience to pray that his message would be better than his weak flesh. He referred to the book 1984 by George Orwell, where the protagonist had to maintain a secret journal. Tonight, the MA board and leadership want to invite you into a little conspiracy, said Miller, and to join them in being thought criminals like the protagonist in 1984.

Some folks are inclined to place their faith in an authoritarian government, Miller said. It's hard for them to conceive that the parent movement expressed by the attendees is organic, based upon faith, principles, and values.

Miller noted that in 2021, the state Legislature passed House Bill 21-1108 to amend Colorado's anti-discrimination act to offer protection for those of any gender expression or identity. Expression, he noted, is appearance, dress, or behavior, while identity is the innate sense of one's own gender, which may or may not accord with the gender assigned at birth. He noted that Moms 4 Liberty has been very engaged on these issues, saying that some schools have taken this to an extreme. Some schools, he said, have directed staff to recognize a student's gender expression or identity





Support Our Community Advertise in OCN!

For more information, contact John Heiser at 488-3455, ads@ocn.me, or visit www.ocn.me/ advertise.htm but not to inform parents. MA, he said, has pushed to engage parents in a dialog. On Feb. 22, the board adopted a proclamation to clarify that MA wishes to place the authority for education and well-being of children in the hands of parents. See OCN article www. ocn.me/v22n3.htm#ma,formoreinformationontheFebruary meeting.

Miller went on to outline other concerns on rules around COVID, critical race theory (CRT), and sex ideology in remote learning. He claimed that parents learned that teachers introduced doctrines contrary to those of the parents. Now, he said, there is a coordinated movement to undermine parental access to information and parental authority. One remaining protection, he cited, was a U.S. Supreme Court case, Troxel v. Granville, which recognized parental rights to direct the upbringing of their kids.

Public comments

In the public comments portion of the meeting, a number of people stepped up to speak in support of the board's actions. Some of the statements made are:

- Kristy Davis, co-chair of the El Paso County chapter of Moms 4 Liberty, read a statement from herself and co-chair Darcy Schoening, who was not in attendance. Davis, who has two children at MA, thanked the board for holding the event and hearing from parents who have been harmed by a vocal minority weaponizing sexuality and gender. She said the movement seeks to weaken parents' rights and that this is communism. She said there are no transgender children, just confused children, and adults who use them as political chess pieces. Moms 4 Liberty, she said, is standing with MA and fully supports Miller in his efforts.
- A seventh-grader at MA said that she felt safe at MA until last year when "a boy decided to go into a girl's restroom," where the girls change. She said in the Bible in Genesis it says that God created mankind, male and female. Her parents said that safety is important, and they love all children and don't want any to feel bullied, but that the last thing any parent wants to hear is that their children didn't feel protected and safe.
- Another seventh-grader said she didn't think it was right for a boy to come into the girl's restroom and invade their privacy. Some of her friends were there and went home crying to their parents, she said. God made us who we are, and she doesn't think kids should try to change themselves for no reason. Her mother added that she would like to provide a safe gender-neutral stall bathroom so everyone would feel safe. She asked the board to please not put litter boxes in these bathrooms for the "furries."
- A parent asked if the board was developing plans to defend itself against pre-emptive legal challenges. Miller responded that MA might need to turn to parents if it becomes costly. He noted that challenges could come from the courts, from MA's district authorizer, or from the Colorado Department of Education. He felt that the Supreme Court ruling would prevail.
- A parent thanked the board and acknowledged the bravery of the students who spoke and cited a swimming sports competition. He also said there was concern about a "biological girl" using the men's restroom or locker room or competing on opposite-sex teams and asked that the school not send kids to the nurse's individual-use bathroom.
- Ivy Liu, a D49 board member, asked to speak on behalf of families who don't want to speak. Among other charges, she said that 1%-2% of the population was being weaponized for a much greater cause, kids were being groomed, parents manipulated, and language contaminated to push group think which was the foundation of socialism, Marxism, and communism, otherwise known as collectivism. America, she said, is the last wall standing between freedom and worldwide communism. Parents must fight back, she said, on these non-Godly and non-American values.
- Another parent raised concerns about fair and equitable treatment of kids and whether MA should have policies around biological males competing with females. Miller noted that this raised the question about accepting federal funds and competing within the Colorado High Schools Activities Association (CHSAA), which MA has been pursuing.
- A parent noted having to be careful about what pronouns are used and what name is used for a student. She cited an instance when she decided to call her now adult daughter by her middle name in first grade and the school forbade